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                                   CONSULTATIVE COUNCIL MEETING  
                                                                     MINUTES 
 
Facilitators:  Keith Curry/Minodora Moldoveanu     Recorder: Sylvia Barakat       
Date:  May 9, 2022                                            Location:  Zoom 

Vision 
Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education. 

Mission Statement 
Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue 
and attain student success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques 

for preparing the workforce and provides clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a 
university, and securing living-wage employment. 

 
Attendees: 
Christine Aldrich 
Ibrahim "Abe" Ali 
Sheri Berger 
Keith Curry 

Collen Edwards  
Stephanie Leonor 
Amankwa McKinzie 
Minodora Moldoveanu 

Abdul Nasser 
Heather Parnock 
Christopher Perez 
Lauren Sosenko 

 

 

MINUTES 
1. Review Minutes from May 2, 2022-Approved 
 
 

2. President/CEO Items 
a. COVID-19 Update 

i. Vice President Abe Ali said there was a slight increase in positive Covid cases.  There 
were four reported cases and the campus experienced the first case that was spread 
within a six feet parameter that was breached.  Abe Ali also said that they are working 
on making sure dates of test kits are up to date and marked.  

ii. Heather Parnock said that the Pandemic Coordinators are reviewing Los Angeles 
County Guidelines for Higher Education.  There were minor changes in the wording of 
quarantine and isolation orders.  Pandemic coordinators will provide a 
recommendation to Cabinet regarding whether the mask mandate will stay in place 
after summer, and they will also be looking at what other colleges are doing regarding 
the vaccine requirement.  PPE may be delayed because Josh is out, but the checkpoint 
staff will be delivering this week. 

iii. Dr. Keith Curry concerned about changes other colleges are making regarding the 
vaccine requirement.  Dr. Curry would like to have the vaccine requirement brought to 
the June Board meeting, but it is important that the Academic Senate and unions have 
conversations about it.  But if other schools in our area are removing the vaccine 
requirement, we are not in the position to continue to require it because of our 
enrollment.  LACCD is the first to announce the change.  Dr. Minodora Moldoveanu 
will explore what other colleges are doing and this topic is on the agenda for the next 
Academic Senate meeting on May 19th.  Vice President Sheri Berger shared a screen 
showing a Facebook page from Pierce College that states that effective May 5th 
vaccines are no longer required and effective June 12th masks are recommended but 
not required.  Dr. Curry said we must look at our MOUs to see what it says about the 
vaccine and students.  Abe Ali shared that among Human Resources the positive cases 
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are being associated with conferences and massive venues.  Abe Ali recommends 
looking at how our staff and faculty are travelling to the conferences and what 
practices are in place at the conference.  They should also be prepared to wear a mask 
and protect themselves.  Abe Ali also stated that when employees go to a conference, 
they are covered by our workers compensation insurance, so we need to have good 
protocols in place. 

b. “The New Normal” 
i. Heather Parnock said that they are working on categorizing recommendations into 

about ten categories and focusing on which new practices should be sustained and 
what was missing during the pandemic.  A draft will be provided at Cabinet tomorrow. 

c. Campus Mural Projects 
i. Dr. Moldoveanu said the task was delegated to a small committee and responded to 

emails about getting more student input.  Dr. Moldoveanu sent an email to Chris Perez 
about having a student poll.  Professor Vanessa Madrid sent Dr. Moldoveanu an email 
that supports Kendrick Lamar for the mural because of the attention from his long-
awaited album that will be coming soon.  There is media attention, a hip-hop blog, and 
interest in turning the mural into a mini documentary which is free advertising.  Dr. 
Curry said that a process is the biggest concern to protect the district.  ASG had a 
discussion about the mural and they are prepared to move forward.  Sheri Berger also 
stated that maintenance of the mural needs to be discussed. 
 

3. 2022-2023 Compton CCD Budget Assumptions 
a. Dr. Abdul Nasser shared a screen to show the tentative budget assumptions based on what the 

Governor proposed in January, but revisions will be made through June.   
b. The Summer Enrichment Activities is budgeted at $100,000 but only shows $55,000 because 

$45,000 is budgeted in this current fiscal year. 
c. Amankwa McKinzie asked if this included the additional cost of the soil mitigation for the 

Physical Education Complex Replacement Project.  Dr. Curry said yes and explained that 
$3,000,000 is budgeted but that letters were sent to the State requesting funds and if additional 
funds are received from the State, then this will be removed from the budget assumptions. 

 
4. Compton College Campaign Against Racism – Next Steps 

a. Dr. Curry wanted to give a reminder to all in this meeting and will discuss it further at next 
week’s meeting. 

 
5. Other Items 

a. Vice President Nicole Jones said that faculty participation in the Enrollment Management 
Committee has been lacking and would like to find out what can be done to get more faculty 
participation.  Dr. Moldoveanu will reach out to the faculty that are on the committee and will 
try to recruit additional faculty to participate. 

b. Stephanie Leonor shared that the second in-person event was held today and had a great 
turnout.  Pictures will be sent to Heather Parnock to be posted on social media.  An invite will 
be sent soon to the banquet on May 26th and is a black tie red carpet event 

c. Dr. Lauren Sosenko said that summer scholars summer institute has 34 students interested in 
Arizona State West June 12-21st; 42 students identified to attend UCI starting June 23rd; and 
33 students interested in Clark Atlanta University beginning July 5th.  Dr. Sosenko requested 
to share a draft of the student climate survey at next week’s meeting. 

d. 41 RSVPs were received for the Collegiality in Action workshop on Friday, May 13th and 
includes three faculty members, 19 classified staff, and 19 managers.  Dr. Moldoveanu will 
send reminder to faculty and Chris Perez will send reminder to ASG. 
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6. Future Agenda Items  

a. 2022 Compton College Commencement Ceremony 
b. 2022 Year-End Activities 
c. 2022-2023 Compton College Goals 

 
The next Consultative Council meeting is scheduled for  
Monday, May 16, 2022, at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom Meeting  

 


